Dec 1936 report
Smith notes that among “the deeper economic problems of Negroes” is the “disproportionately large number of Negro families with women heads and a concurrent scarcity of living wage jobs for Negro women.” (1)


There is no doubt that the disproportionate number of Negro women heads of families, especially in the South, tigether with the inability of Negro women to secure employment at a living wage, is causing considerable unrest and hardship.” (12)

Feb 1937 Report

Smith writes, “Letters from Negro women complaining of starvation wages in domestic service continued in an unbroken stream” (6).

Examples:  

Gadsden, Alabama

Dec. 27, 1937

“Mr. Hopkins, I would like to know do the W.P.A. compell us to take a job cooking, house keeping, washing and ironing and nurseing combining all together for $2.50 a week.  That is the kind of jobs these people here in Gadsden are forceing these colored women to take.”

De Ridder, La.
Jan. 22, 1937

“Only $2.00 per week are paid for family work of whites that includes cooking, washing, ironing, house cleaning, all these places are filled just about it and the leaders here of the WPA will not let the colored people have any chance for anything.”

June 1937?
IN a letter to Alfred E. Smith, C.C. Spaullding, President of the North Carolina Mutual Life Insurance Company, wrote, “I made a trip to Georgetown, South Carolina, and saw Negro womrn on the streets digging ditches.” (6)

Lawrence M. Pinckney, South Carolina State Administrator for the WPA, stated in a letter to Smith that “if there is any discrimination by the Works Progress Administration in South Carolina, we cannot find it.”  At the same time, Pinkney acknowledged that “Negro women were using picks and shovels  on a Beautification Project in Georgetown, but were not digging ditches on the streets.” *8)

